
Priory News 14th February 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

We are finally at the end of the first part of the Spring term and 

it has been a busy one—with much to enjoy. Today has been 

‘Break the Rules’ day and the children have been choosing   

different rules to break—wearing their hair differently, non-

uniform or fancy dress, juice in water bottles, nail polish and 

temporary tattoos. The day is going well and our Headteacher 

for the day (Craig from TH5), and his deputy (Lucca from TH5) 

will be sharing an update on this here: 

I am the Headteacher today, and it was Break the Rules day. If 

you didn’t know, I chose my deputy as Lucca. All students will 

have an extra-long art lesson and a challenge to draw us as 

chickens. Lucca and I helped present assembly by handing out 

awards to children. We went around the school to check the 

classrooms. It has been a busy day! - 

Craig (TH5) 

In the morning, we went to school  

early so we could brief the staff and 

went on playground duty. We have 

also interviewed children in Year 3 

about their trip to Flag Fen to make sure it was enjoyable and 

what they learnt. During the art lesson, Craig and I went around 

the classrooms to inspect the art. It was good and the children 

tried hard. It was a good day and it was busy! - Lucca (TH5) 

Thank-you to Craig and Lucca. 

MD4 also shared the assembly this week about their learning 

about Romulus and Remus. It was wonderful! Well done to MD4. 

We now have a half-term break and will look forward to seeing 

everyone on 24th February. Have a great week.. 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Half-Term 18th—22nd February 

Year 5/6 Hockey Tournament 25th February 

Year 6 Measurement Programme 25th February 

Parents Evenings 25th and 26th February 

Pancake Day Lunch 4th March 

Year 3/4 Football Festival 4th March 

World Book Day 6th March 

Cross-Country Tournament 6th March 

National Science Week 10th—14th March 

Y5 West Stow trip 19th March 

Y5 Anglo-Saxon Day 24th March 

Priory Junior School’s               

Cross-Country Championships 

1st April 

Safer Internet Day—Breck Foundation 

The Breck Foundation told us about the story of Breck on    

Tuesday. Breck was groomed by another boy—he told him lies 

when gaming.  

We learnt that we shouldn’t trust people we don’t know online 

and we also learnt the signs of grooming. We learnt what to do 

if someone tried to do this to us—by blocking them and        

reporting them—both online and to trusted adults at home and 

in school.  

The workshop helps us to know how to keep safe.  

     - Craig and Lucca 

There was also a talk for parents from the Breck Foundation. A 

video link of this has been sent home. If you missed, please 

watch it—but be quick as the link expires on Monday. 

Parents Evenings 

Appointments are now live. Don’t forget to book your      

appointment. The link to do so is on the Parents’ Evening 

letter. 

Year 3 Trip to Flag Fen 

Flag Fen is near Peterborough and is a Bronze Age village and is 

well-worth a trip. On Monday, the Year 3 children went to Flag 

Fen as part of their learning. While the children were there, 

they listened to stories in a Bronze Age hut. They learned that 

after the Iron Age was the Roman Age. They made clay pots—

this was a favourite activity amongst the Year 3 children. They 

all enjoyed it and had a great time.  

     - Craig and Lucca 




